
From: Chambers - Ross J  
Sent: Friday, 18 November 2016 4:32 PM 
To: roushan.walsh  
Cc: Sarah McKinnon 
Subject: RE: AM2014/300 - TOIL and AM2016/13 - Annualised salaries 

 
Dear Roushan, 
 
I refer to your correspondence below in respect of the Award Flexibility (AM2014/300) matter and in 
particular, the Statement and Directions issued 26 September 2016 (‘the September Statement’). 
 
I confirm that the extension sought on behalf of the AWU has been granted. The AWU shall file submissions in 
reply in accordance with direction 5(ii) of the September Statement by 5:00 pm Friday, 25 November 2016. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
JO RICHARDSON 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4781 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Roushan Walsh  
Sent: Wednesday, 16 November 2016 5:01 PM 
To: AMOD 
Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP; Sarah McKinnon 
Subject: AM2014/300 - TOIL and AM2016/13 - Annualised salaries 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the Statement and Directions issued on 26 September 2016 in AM2014/300 regarding the 
insertion of the model TOIL term in the Horticulture Award and the Pastoral Award. Submissions and evidence 
in reply are due today. The AWU are unfortunately unable to meet this date, and seek an extension until Friday 
25 November 2016 at 5pm. 
 
We also refer to the Directions issued on 5 September 2016 in AM2016/13 regarding annualised salaries in the 
Horticulture Award and the Pastoral Award. Submissions in reply are due this Friday. Noting that there is a 
Directions Hearing on Thursday 24 November, we seek an extension until Wednesday 23 November at 5pm. 
 
I have approached the National Farmers' Federation (NFF) in regards to both these extensions. The AWU and 
the NFF would like to explore the possibility of a consent position in regards to both matters, and the NFF is 
not opposed to the granting of either extension. 
 
The NFF have been copied into this correspondence. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me as below. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Roushan Walsh 

National Legal Officer 
The Australian Workers' Union 
Level 10, 377-383 Sussex Street, Sydney, NSW 2000 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/decisionssigned/html/2016fwcfb6887.htm
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au

